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      BY E-MAIL  
 
 

January 2, 2018 

 

To: All Parties in the EB-2016-0085 InnPower Corporation (InnPower) Application 

for Rates  

 

Re: InnPower Application for Rates 

Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2016-0085 

 

This letter responds to the December 29, 2017 request of Rogers Communications 

Canada Inc. (Rogers) for the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) to provide for supplemental 

interrogatories.  In its correspondence, Rogers expresses the view that further 

information would be beneficial to discussions at the upcoming settlement conference 

scheduled for January 8-9, 2018.   

 

As noted by OEB staff in its December 29, 2017 email to parties, it is not uncommon for 

parties to circulate clarification questions ahead of settlement conferences.  In other 

cases, there has been a practice to discuss some clarification questions at the start of 

settlement conferences. 

 

If Rogers, or any other intervenor or OEB staff, requires clarification of the evidence in 

order to participate in the settlement conference, that party should direct its questions to 

InnPower and copy the other intervenors and OEB staff. Parties who have any 

clarification questions should provide them to InnPower as soon as possible.   This may 

assist InnPower in providing answers to these clarification questions at the start of the 

settlement conference.  InnPower indicated that it will endeavor to answer relevant 

clarification questions provided in advance.  

 

Clarification questions sent to InnPower should not be filed on the record with the OEB’s 

Board Secretary at this time, as they are considered part of the settlement conference.  

During the settlement conference, parties may wish to discuss whether information 
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arising from any clarification questions posed and associated answers should be filed 

on the record.  

 

The OEB also notes that the procedural dates in the Decision and Procedural Order No. 

7, as issued on November 10, 2017, remain unchanged and the settlement conference 

will proceed as scheduled on January 8-9, 2018.   

 

Please direct any questions relating to this application to the Case Manager, Fiona 

O’Connell at fiona.oconnell@oeb.ca and OEB Counsel, Ljuba Djurdjevic at 

ljuba.djurdjevic@oeb.ca. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

Original signed by  

 

Kirsten Walli 

Board Secretary 
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